PARISHES OF LITTLE MALVERN AND WELLAND

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT
7.00 PM ON MONDAY 21st MAY 2012 IN ST. JAMES CHURCH

PRESENT
10 Members of the Parish Council, County Cllr. Tom Wells, District Cllr. Roger Cousins, PC Alan Naulls and CSO Sally Mcpherson, David Richardson (St James’ Church Warden) and 9 Members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES
Parish Cllr. Mr Steve Sharock.

2. TO CONSIDER FOR ADOPTION THE MINUTES OF LAST YEAR’S MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 16th May 2011 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. GUEST SPEAKERS
PC Allen Naulls (Local Policing Officer): PC Naulls outlined the past years crime statistics which had seen an increase in nuisance calls.  There had been 4 assaults, 5 thefts from vehicles, 5 other thefts, 11 damage only RTCs and 2 with injuries and finally 3 anti social behaviour incidents.  He gave details of the 101 non emergency number for the police and confirmed that the mobile unit had visited every parish in the area during the year.  Scrap metal thefts were still increasing and he was liaising with local authorities over the problems associated with travellers accessing the Steam Rally.  Finally he asked for nominations for under eighteen yearolds to be considered for a good citizen’s award.

Report and discussion on progress regarding the Pheasant Inn: Local resident Roy Sumner reported that the Pheasant would have been closed for 2 year this July and was in a poor state of repair.  Much of the interior had been ransacked and it was a shame that one corner of the cross roads in the village had been neglected.  Another resident, Matt Moore, had started a campaign to reopen the pub although it was know that the owner had requested the site's inclusion in the South Worcestershire Development Plan.  There was also a possibility that the pub could be listed as a community asset with the District Council.

Report on improvements to facilities at St James Church : David Richardson (St James’ Church Warden) reviewed the improvements since last year.  Toilets, a kitchen and full disabled access had now been provided.  In total the improvements had taken 10 years at a cost of £158,000 and £26,000 had to be found yearly to cover the annual running costs. 

4. REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS
County Cllr. Tom Wells congratulated all those involved with the improvements to the church and confirmed that Matt More had invited him to a meeting with the current owner of the Pheasant Inn.  Concerning other matters he mentioned that he had received complaints over buses on the 362 route leaving early from stops and confirmed that WCC was looking at all bus routes in the Malvern area.  He confirmed that a Vehicle Activated Sign was being rotated around the Parish with Castlemorton and Hanley.  Finally he agreed to recommend that the Avenue and Marlbank footways be included in the council's list for improvement.  
District Cllr. Roger Cousins reviewed his first year in office: The Malvern Youth Centre, Upton Library and Tourist Information Centre had all been saved from closure.  The South Worcestershire Development Plan continued to be discussed and would not be adopted until November 2013.  He was a member of the executive committee and a representative on the Malvern Hills Conservatives board.  He had also been given a shadowing role covering waste management and car parking, the former would be looking at increased recycling this year possibly with the implementation of wheelie bins and the latter was currently looking at parking charges.  Finally he reminded the meeting that the Conservators had arranged a bonfire on the beacon to celebrate the Queen's jubilee on the evening of 4th June.  







5. PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN'S REPORT
The council this year had replace the notice board outside the shop and the swing frame in the playground.  Tree work had started in the cemetery and the playing field paths had been resurfaced.  Despite this the council had managed to increase reserves by £2000.
The pavilion was being well used by both the football club and preschool and the chairman thanked all councillors and clerk for their work over the year.
Finally he confirmed that he no longer wished to be nominated as chairman since he felt his position as District Councillor could become compromised and he offered his successor his full support.

6. PARISH COUNCIL DRAFT ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR END MARCH 31ST 2012
The Clerk distributed draft accounts to which there were no queries.

7. QUESTION TIME
For residents to raise any other issues of local importance
A member of the public commented on the poor state of some of the telecommunication cables and Cllr Cousins confirmed that discussions on the installation of superfast broadband were soon to take place.
Finally a discussion took place regarding the lack of visibility from the Marlbank bus shelter. 

The Chairman thanked all residents and speakers for attending and there being no further business the meeting concluded at 8.20pm.
